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As much as we love the sun we desperately need rain. The creeks are in sad shape and the few drops of moisture that is hitting our area is definitely not enough, simply said a few drops does not a river make. The salmon are out along the shores but will have to move to other areas where there are watered creeks. This year on the east coast of Vancouver Island it will be hit and miss. Sorry to have to say it but “let there be rain” or enough, at least, to put some life back in the creeks. 
We continue on with hatchery maintenance as we are always finding something that needs repair which is not surprising as the hatchery was built in 1965. The volunteers have completed a new roof which will protect the “newer” 5-foot tanks donated by Marine Harvest. This will allow us to split the tanks (dividing the large number of fish from a single tank into two) a little earlier which is better for fish health.
We have a crew of men and women going to Quinsam Hatchery for 3 days to help with the annual pink egg take. This will allow us to supply our Wilfred Creek Hatchery with pink eggs in November for the release of fish in the spring. Stay tuned for the, hopefully, good return of chum and coho in the fall. Volunteers are eagerly awaiting, nets are ready and even the incubation room is prepped. Think rain!
The Comox Valley Pacific Salmon Foundation fundraiser dinner is sold out again this year! 
If you would like to help and see what is happening at the hatchery, our hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. For more information, visit our website www.fbses.ca.

